Parks and Recreation Commission Committee Meeting September 10, 2019

Present: Minni Plante, Lynda Vogt, Bob Giegerich, Tara Ash, Dave Stasiak, Marissa Maclellan

DRAFT

The meeting was called to order at 6:15. The minutes of the August 13, 2019 meeting were reviewed. Dave made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Bob seconded the motion.

The pool area closed Friday. The staff did a great job cleaning up the area. The extra candy will go to the PTO for Trunk or Treat. The diving board hasn't been ordered. We are hoping to find one on an end-of-season sale.

Harvest Fest will be October 19, 2019 from 12:00 – 4:00. The rain date is October 20, 2019. Minni will meet with Paula to make fliers. The following is the current plan:

- Wagon ride from 12:00 3:00
- Candy from the Easter eggs will be put in pinatas
- Pumpkins: 100 have been ordered at \$2.25 per pumpkin
- Library: slime
- Lions Club: selling pumpkins plus one other event or food (currently undecided)
- Cub Scouts: have said they will do something but they aren't sure what yet
- Stand Up Pittsfield: bike ride for families
- Grace Church: will do something but they aren't sure what yet
- Apples: 2 bushels from Appleview
- Pie eating: get 3 dozen
- Guess how many candy corns in the jar
- Face Pointing
- Cider: Minni will arrange to get it
- Bring your own carved pumpkins
- Live music we are seeking more

Organizations and activities we don't know about yet:

- 4-H
- Brownies
- Boy Scouts
- Boosters Club
- Historical Society Minni will call Larry
- S V Snowriders Club
- Small animals Marissa will check on

We are planning on having ice skating this year at the F B Argue Recreation Area. Dave, Bob and Sean will manage it. We will have the water level dropped. Lighting will be explored to replace the current system that doesn't work.

We discussed what to do about the basketball program. We decided, since we don't have anyone to run the program, we would call Corey Halvorson from Revolution Basketball to see if he wants to run the program again.

The budget for next year needs to be developed and submitted by September 27, 2019. Lynda and Minni will work on it tomorrow.

Thank you to Dave Harper for all his help with repairing the roof of the building at the F B Argue Recreation Area. Minni will check with Cara to find out what we can do to properly thank him.

There will be 2 functions held at the pool area this fall.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynda Vogt